DRAFT: Subject to approval by the Parent Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
August 3, 2010

The meeting began at 6:38 p.m.

Timekeeper: Drew Maruyama
Those present introduced themselves.

Minutes from the June 8th Parent Board meeting were approved, with 3 minor corrections.  Corrected, approved minutes are posted on the Parent Board website.
Board member orientation

Jennifer Weddell distributed the following documents to all board members: Bylaws, Articles of Incorporation, Appendix to the Bylaws of Best Practices, and a Guide for Board Members: Fiduciary Duties of Directors of Charitable Organizations.  She explained the documents and the development of the new/amended Bylaws and Articles of Incorporation.
Officer elections

Elections were held for board officers for the 2010-11 school year.  Nominations had been open prior to the meeting.  As of the start of the meeting, Angel Fleming was the sole candidate for Treasurer, and Jennifer Weddell was the sole candidate for Secretary.  Both candidates were unanimously approved.  Cari Green was the sole nominee for a Co-chair position.  A discussion ensued about who else would be a candidate for the second Co-chair position.  Marie Andrews, Kathy Berlin and Jodi Hawkins volunteered to be Co-Chair candidates.  Since there were at least two candidates, Jodi declined to run.  Cari withdrew from the running.  Marie and Kathy agreed to run.  Both were elected to serve as Co-chairs.
Administrator’s report given by John Leininger: 

· All teachers are in place; Lori Felton (5th) will be joining us from Lincoln Center in S. St. Paul (an IB school); Jennifer Reckinger (3rd grade) also taught at Lincoln Center and St. Bernard’s, both IB schools.
· We expect the IB team to be here sometime early in the school year to conduct our final site visit.
· Enrollment update: Last year we had 510 students; as of today we have 535.  There has been a tremendous amount of interest and inquiry into our program.
· A sample of the laptop computers that will be purchased by the district was shown to the Board.  The Board excess funds (see June 8 minutes) will help purchase enough of these laptops to have a full classroom set and another half classroom set.
· Classroom placements will be finalized and sent out sometime next week.
· Another certified teacher will be on staff half-time to help with 4th and 5th grade classes.  Both grade levels are getting close to 30 students per room.
School board report given by George Kimball:
· George asked what the Parent Board would like to hear from him in his update to us.
· Board members suggested topics: progress on IB at the middle schools, transportation issues, re-zoning in the district, facility use, and curriculum.
· Based on our area’s demographics, school-age population is likely to decrease slightly in the future.  We are actively marketing our district to families outside the district.

· Part of the district strategic plan is recruitment of high-quality staff.

· George is a liaison for our district to the Association of Metropolitan School Districts.

· If state funding does not change, the next projected levy for our district will be in the fall of 2011.  The current levy expires in 2012.

· Our district is in better shape than most, with good financial stewardship.

· Cari Green mentioned that parents are being sought to attend a district parent panel on August 11th.  She will send the information out to Parent Board members by email.
Treasurer’s report given by Angel Fleming:
· Angel presented the budget that the Finance committee prepared over several meetings this summer.  Several line items were discussed, which will be reflected in the final budget.  The income from the two major fundraisers, Innisbrook sales and parent donations, will be adjusted to better match actual results from last year.  (A portion of the donation income will be shifted to Innisbrook instead.)  The combined income will remain the same.  There was some concern about whether some of the activities – specifically the Year-End Celebration – should be going through the Board.  Concerns were raised about the large difference between income and expense for this event last year.  It was agreed that with better Board involvement and oversight of this type of activity, it will be easier to monitor and advise the event planning process.  Another discussion centered on whether this event should be self-funded, which is the effect of making the income and expense in the budget equal.  Ultimately it was decided to leave as it was proposed, with the caution that the Board must have better communication with the event planners.  Marie Andrews requested an increase of $100 for the Mis Amigos budget to allow for $300 towards a service project.  There was no objection to this so the Board agreed that this change could be made.  The additional $100 will be moved from the Discretionary Fund.
· Angel reviewed the fundraising letters that will be sent out to all families at the beginning of the year.  A list of employers that have provided matching grants in the past will be attached to the fundraising letter.  Drew Maruyama and Kathy Berlin volunteered to update the fundraising letters to emphasize the importance of parent donations and their connection to enrichment programs and classroom support.  They will send drafts to Board members for comments before bringing final versions to the September meeting.
· The old checking accounts for the Parkview and Centerpoint parent organizations have both been closed.  Angel opened a new checking account for the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization.  Current signers are Angel Fleming, John Leininger and Jennifer Weddell.  The board approved these three signers.
Other Discussion Items:

· A list of school/PTO events was handed out and briefly discussed.  The goal is for each event or activity to have a board member either managing or serving as a liaison for the event/activity.  The liaison assignments will be determined (except for those listed below) at the September meeting.
· Cari Green volunteered to work with John on the Meet the Teacher event Sept. 2.

· Heidi Gunderson will update the Parent Board brochure.  Cari will forward an electronic version to her.  She’ll rework it, send to the Board for review, and have ready for the Sept. 2 Meet the Teacher event.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Summary of Action Items
	Action
	Who?
	When?

	Update fundraising letters
	Drew Maruyama and Kathy Berlin
	Send to board for review before Sept. 14th meeting.

	Review PTO Events list to prepare for assignment of liaisons.
	All board members
	Before Sept. 14th meeting.


	Contact John Leininger to help plan Sept. 2 Meet the Teacher event.
	Cari Green
	ASAP

	Send electronic version of last year’s Board brochure to Heidi Gunderson.
	Cari Green
	ASAP

	Update Board brochure for this year.
	Heidi Gunderson
	Send to board for review before Sept. 14th meeting.


Meeting Attendance for June 8, 2010
	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Cari Green (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (Principal)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Heidi Gunderson
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	X
	Karen Herrera
	
	

	X
	Drew Maruyama
	
	

	X
	Marie Andrews
	
	

	X
	Kathy Berlin
	Others

	
	
	X
	George Kimball (school board)

	
	
	X
	Shen Fei (visitor) (George Kimball’s wife)

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization will be held on Tuesday, September 14 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.
Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.

